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Oregon Senate Committee On Judiciary 

 

 

 

Written Testimony for Senate Bill 762 

 

Dear Chair Prozanski: 

 

I write in support of Senate Bill 762 - Relating to immunity from prosecution. Sexual Assault 

Victims must not be afraid to come forward. And being arrested or prosecuted is a huge reason 

to be fearful about coming forward. 

 

While there is a problem with underage drinking, without this bill, we are prioritizing prosecuting 

underage drinking over prosecuting sexual assault. We need to ensure that citizens know that 

they are safe when they talk to law enforcement, and not fearful that they have to incriminate 

themselves just to get help.  

 

When I was sexually abused, fear of getting into trouble was the only reason I didn't speak up. 

Because of that, others were abused by the same man. Had that fear not been there I could 

have saved others from the pain of being abused. 

 

Being a sexual assault victim is painful enough, but to have the added pain and guilt of others 

being hurt added to your conscience is even worse. This bill could help ensure that at least 

some do not have that second layer of pain, along with preventing others from being harmed in 

the first place. 

 

I urge you to pass this bill, and allow sexual assault victims to come forward without fear of 

being arrested. We can break the cycle of fear and abuse. Thank you for allowing me to testify 

in support of this bill. 

 

Christopher Adzima 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.chrisadzima.com/silence-shame-and-breaking-the-cycle-of-child-abuse/


 


